

**Safer North Tyneside Board
Tuesday 1 May 2019
White Swan Centre**

Present:

- Greame Hurst, TWFRS, Deputy Chair**
- Cllr Carole Burdis, NTC, (part)**
- Adrian Dracup, CCG**
- Paul Hanson, NTC**
- Chief Insp. Helena Barron, Northumbria Police**
- Sgt. Claire Kimberley, Northumbria Police**
- Pam Colby, NTC**
- Colin MacDonald, NTC**
- Pete Xeros, NTC**
- Lindsey Ojomo, NTC**
- Janine Charlton, NTC**

1. Welcome & Introductions
Members were welcomed and introductions were made.
2. Apologies
Wendy Burke, Jim McElderry, George Colquhoun.
3. Notes of the Previous Meeting & Matters Arising
The notes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true record.

The action for GC and JM to discuss NPS data will be carried forward.
4. Youth Offending Team Presentation
PX attended the Board to update the members on the work of the YOT. The presentation covered the statutory legislation they work to, the functions and duties and the performance measures. PX provided the group with the Youth Justice Plan for 2017/18.
5. World Café Event Feedback
CK presented the report from the Meadowell World Café residents event and explained what this is and the reasons behind it. The feedback from the event has been incorporated into the final report and this has been feedback to residents and an action plan will deliver on the agreed actions. PH raised some concerns with the planning of the event and how the actions from the Council will be managed. PH will pick this up further outside of this meeting.
6. Community Safety Strategy/Consultation Results
LO provided an update on the current position of the refreshed Community Safety Strategy and confirmed that the consultation has closed. The results of the consultation were shared with members and it was noted that the comments have been considered and where they crossed with other teams work these have been shared.

The current work plan was shared and the available updates were provided. It was suggested that the same template be used for the 2019 -24 plan but with consideration as to how these will be measured.

7. Performance Report

PC presented the performance for quarter 4 covering crime, disorder, Offending and perceptions. The group reviewed the information and discussed how future reports can be adapted to give a more detailed view and assist with guiding the Board strategically.

8. Community Safety Update

JC provided the group with an update of the DHRs and Hate Crime Group.

DHRs

JC informed the Board of the dates of the next DHR panel meetings and the arrangements that are in place to meet with the family members from both DHRs.

Hate Crime

The group were informed that the Hate Crime Group has been refreshed and the membership reviewed. The group have identified the following areas as priorities

- Communication/Awareness
- Education/Training
- Reporting
- Enforcement

Domestic Abuse Coordinator Role

It was noted that an agreement has been made that Domestic Abuse Coordinator post will be a joint post between North Tyneside and Northumberland and Lesley Pyle will be based in North Tyneside 2 days per week.

PCC Funding

Information was shared on the services and areas that have received funding from the OPCC Victims Funding for 2018/19.

JC noted that the Community Grant information from the OPCC has been shared with SNT members, Hate Crime Group members, Engagement Team and Sports & Leisure Team.

9. Items for Information

The notes of the previous Addresses Causing Concern Group were circulated for information. PH gave examples of where the multi-agency work from this group has proved very beneficial in a number of cases.

10. Any Other Business

CB informed the Board that this was GH last meeting as he was retiring from TWFRS. CB thanked GH for all his support and commitment he has provided during his time as a Board member. At this point colleagues from TWFRS attended to carry out GH presentation.

Members of the group were informed that a viewing of the newly relocated CCTV control room was available.

11. Date & Time of Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Safer North Tyneside Board will be held on Thursday 2 August 2018, 2pm at Quadrant East, room 4.02.